SAN DIEGO 1.



TIDINGS

CALIFORNIA

VOL. XVIII

MARCH 31, 1945

NO.13

International sets April as 100% Attendance month

Attendance Committee asks YOUR cooperation.

PERFECT ATTENDANCE CLUB AIM FOR APRIL

"Make April a Perfect Attendance Month," is the current motto of the International Committee on Attendance.

Its goal, 1,000 clubs with perfect attendance, the committee is urging all clubs to sponsor competition among their own members and among other clubs in their respective divisions.

Attendance is the hub of the Kiwanis Wheel of Progress — KEEP THAT WHEEL ROLLING.

A copy of the bulletin prepared by the International Committee on Attendance was sent to club presidents March 8. Please pass the copy enclosed on to the chairman of the club committee on attendance.

Workmen's Compensation

Here is an opportunity for you business men who might be interested in workmen's compensation laws, etc., to get first hand information through a course of study offered by the University of California Extension Course.

For insurance adjusters, employers, employees, personnel managers, and other business people, the University of California Extension division will open a class to study workmen's compensation laws and principles, Tuesday, Mar. 27, at 7 p.m., in room 202, YMCA.

Mr. Harry P. Sweet, local attorney, will conduct the discussions which will aim to clarify the California Workmen's Compensation Act in all its phases for the student.

Meetings will be held each Tuesday evening from 7 to 9:30 p.m., for a total of 12 weeks. Visitors and prospective students will be welcome at the first meeting.

Further information is available at the Extension division office, 409 Scripps Bldg., Main 9716.

UNITY OBSERVANCE THEME

Inter-American unity will be the keynote of Pan-American Day, which will be observed on April 14. Officials of the Pan-American Council, Corpus Christi, Tex., have expressed the hope that many Kiwanis clubs will observe the day.

THE KIWANIS TIDINGS



Published weekly by KIWANIS CLUB OF SAN DIEGO CALIFORNIA

Chartered December 4, 1920

Subscription price \$4.00 per year in advance "Entered as second-class matter November 7, 1934, at the post-office at San Diego, California, under the Act of March 3, 1879."

International President

BEN DEAN

Grand Rapids, Michigan

District Governor

CHARLES J. GRIFFIN, Beverly Hills, Calif.
Lieutenant Governor

VON N. MARSHALL, La Mesa

SAN DIEGO KIWANIS CLUB

President - - - - EDWARD P. SCOTT Immediate Past President BERMA W. BONIIAM Ist. Vice President ANDERSON BORTHWICK 2nd, Vice President - A. MONROE SANDERS Secretary-Treasurer - ROBERT L. MUELLER

DIRECTORS

Richmon Barbour
Elmer O. Busenburg
Edson D. Clapp
Eugene L. Freeland
Walter M. Krames

Club Office 857 Seventh Avenue Zone 1 Phone Main 0745 ROBERT L. MUELLER, Editor Res.: 33 'I' St., Chula Vista Phone C.V. 373

WHERE TO MAKE UP ATTENDANCE

TUESDAY

Brawley, Planters Hotel, 12:10. Ocean Beach, Women's Club, 2160 Bacon, 6:30 Oceanside, Oceanic Cafe, 12:10 San Diego, San Diego Club, 12:10.

WEDNESDAY

Calexico, De Anza Hotel, 12:10. National City, Kiwanis Club House, 12:10.

HURSDAY

East San Diego, Masonic Hall, 12:10. Escondido, Jordan's Cafe, 12:15 Yuma, Arizona, Clymer House, 12:10. FRIDAY

El Centro, Barbara Worth Hotel, 12:15. La Jolla, La Valencia Hotel, 12:10. La Mesa, Ernie's Rancho, Highway 80 East of Grossm't p.o.

CLUBS TO SALUTE STATIONS, NETWORKS FOR WAR SERVICE

Kiwanis clubs in America and Canadian cities having broadcasting stations will pay tribute to the radio industry during the week of May13 to 19, Donald T. Forsythe, chairman of the International Committee on Public Relations, announced following the February meeting of the board of trustees.

Mr. Forsythe, pointing out that the radio industry this year is commemorating its 25th anniversary, lauded stations and networks for "the magnificent job they have done in the war." At the same time, he added, "they have rendered great service to the community."

Kiwanis Radio Week will be fashioned after National Newspaper Week, which Kiwanians have been observing annually for several years. A detailed program now is being prepared by the General Office and will be issued shortly to all clubs in citiets having radio stations. A plaque, a certificate or some other testimonial, designed for presentation to radio executives, will be made available to clubs.

"We urge your wholehearted cooperation in this proposed project," Chairman Forsythe stated, "inasmuch as the radio stands for free speech, a higher standard of living, an educated and enlightened people, and community service."

"Buying cheap merchandise to save money is like stopping a clock to save time."

BOYS, GIRLS WEEK SET

National Boys and Girls Week will be celebrated from April 28 to May 5. The observance will draw public attention to the potentialities and problems of youth, emphasizing the importance of the home, church and school in their proper development. It also will give impetus to year-round programs of character-building and citizenship, and acquaint the public with the youth organizations of the community which are serving these purposes.

"Co-operation is not sentiment . . . it is an economic necessity."—Charles Steinmetz.

Our program for next week will be a repeat performance of the Collins Sisters — Mrs. Ed. Elsner and her sister ,Mrs. William Stewart,

These ladies gave us just a small sample of their fine work at a recent meeting when members expressed a desire to have a complete program rendered by them so that their work could be thoroughly enjoyed for the meeting.

Their wish is to be gratified next Tuesday and should you so desire, you are privileged to bring your ladies along with you to hear this fine program.

OCEAN BEACH

that have long characterized the various peoples that now inhabit Palestine, Father Bruce Reddish, come a city of peace, bringing to an end the strife and bitterness

Expressing the hope that at the end of this war Jerusalem may be-chaplain of the Bishop School at La Jolla, concluded his address before the local Kiwanis club Tuesday evening.

This week being "Holy Week," he appropriately used that title for his talk and gave first hand information about the observance of "Holy Week" in Jerusalem as he observed it on a trip there ni 1937. He spent the entire week in the Holy City and took part in the religious observance of the week there, starting with the devotionals held on Palm Sunday and ending with the services conducted on Easter Sunday.

These various services, he said, were conducted at sites in and around Jerusalem made famous by Jesus 19 centuries ago. Most archaeologists agree that the sites as now used for the "Holy Week" services are authentic, he stated. "My visit there made these momentous events in religious history more real to me," he said.

Father Philip Harris of the local Episcopal Church was the program chairman.

President Jerry Sullivan nounced the Kiwanis divisional meeting to be held at Calexico on April 5, and Tom Plant, chairman of the local April drive for used clothing for the people of the war devastated countries of Europe, announced that every Kiwanian is asked to bring used apparel to the Kiwanis Ladies Night meeting, April 10 to be donated to this worthy cause. Al Hunt will be program chairman next week and the speaker will be Councilman G. C. Crary, speaking on proposed Mission Bay and Beach improvements.

Guests at Tuesday's meeting were Mr. and Mrs. McLean Wilson of National City and Alexander Wilson Stewart of Lawrence, Mass. Also "Slim" Coats of Pacific Beach, the latter a guest of Dan Moss.

How about that photograph?

New members who have not yet furnished the secretary with a photograph are asked to immediately go to the Sensor Studios at 935 E Street where arrangements have been made to obtain proper photos for the purpose of having a cut made for the roster.

Please attend to this matter at once so that there will be no more delay in the publication of the roster than necessary.

PLAN U. S.-CANADA WEEK

United States-Canad Good Will Week will be observed by Kiwanis International's more than 2,25g clubs from April 22 to 28. The International Committees on Public Affairs for the United States and Canada have prepared a bulletin covering the week. This bulletin, mailed separately, should be routed to the club committee chairman in charge of the observance. It is hoped that all clubs will participatet in the program.

Easter program enjoyed

Every year, this club becomes more and more indebted to certain of its members for the very fine musical programs which they are responsible for and the thanks of the club again goes to Berma Bonham for the very enjoyable Easter Musical program rendered by the Bonham Brothers Boys' Band and its soloists and especially its director, Jules Jacques.

This fine organization of boys from ten to fourteen was superb in its rendition of the various musical numbers and those present, including the ladies, were high in their praises.



Thank you again, Berma, for furnishing us with this program which, as you well know, was much enjoyed.

"It's a good thing to STOP when you see red—whether you're in anger or in an auto."